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The historic courtyard had 

19th Century by introdu-
cing a new stained glass 
cupola. This invervention 
changed completely the 
circulation of the building. 
Toghether with that inter-
vention the interiors of the 
Bel Etage were refurbished. 
At the end of the 20th cen-
tury a second cupola was 
added (see picture on the 
right). The project removed 
this second cupola and 
restored the outer façades 
of the second level, sho-
wing to the courtyard. On 
the technical cupola an art 
intervention of Germaine 
Kruip was done. The glass 

campanile and give arti-

towards the big staircase 
below the historic cupola. 
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Views on the new 
vestibules. A new staircase 
in dark pickled oak, refering 
to the existing wooden 
elements of the building, 
was introduced to connect 
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